
                                            STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY  

                     SELECTMEN  

           MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 15, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Helen Smith dropped off a copy of her Report of Cut . The report was given to John Davis. She stated 

Robert Huleran would be clearing some additional trees on her property. She requested a copy of the 

current subdivision regulations and applications.  

The land use manuals were ordered from Southwest Planning.   

Josh Brooks presented the architects drawing for the fire station addition he is proposing. The expansion 

would be one bay to the side of the building and further expansion to the rear of the building to include 

ADA compliant bathroom, office and storage area with room for a future washer and dryer for gear. The 

addition would require the existing septic field to be moved. Mike Powers of DA Brothers has estimated 

the stick built frame, dirt work and foundation at $310,000.00 with and additional $3000 to $4000 to 

move the generator. The Fire department is actively seeking grants for additional equipment.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed the voting warrant for the town clerk 

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen discussed the utility pole assessments and the pending legislature. Bruce Smith will 

attend the commissioners meeting in Concord. The summons to appear was passed to Gary Kinyon  

The selectmen discussed the repair to the library waterline and septic line.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

Jay Croteau will speak to Durwin Clark about repairing the potholes.  

Jennifer Shepherdson and Bruce Smith have been collaborating on the spreadsheet for the Cemetery 

Trustees.  

The Safety Committee will be meeting on Oct. 18, 2018 at the town hall. 

The Trustee of Trust Funds will be meeting on Saturday October 20, 2018 at 8:30 A.M at the townhall.  

Dick Davis will need to apply for a zoning variance. He proposes to build a building on land on RT 12 in 

the commercial zone. He lacks frontage and land acreage.  



Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 


